WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN
Dear Parents and Students,


Welcome to Kindergarten! I am Mrs. Roback, your child’s Kindergarten teacher. I am looking forward to building a collaborative relationship with you in order to have an exciting and productive year. Please read this packet with each other, sign the acknowledgement and return only the signature page to school by Thursday (8/25). Keep the packet for reference. The rest of this letter is divided into general categories that will summarize some of the major areas of interest in my kindergarten classroom. As you read it, jot down any questions you might have on the signature page. 

Starting & Ending Times: Students are allowed on campus as early as 7:15 a.m.  If they are here this early they can wait in the cafeteria until the teacher on duty releases them to class. This is usually around 7:25 a.m. The school day will begin at 7:30 a.m.  It is very important that your child be on time every day.  School will dismiss at 1:45 p.m. Monday-Friday for Kindergarten. The rest of the school is released at 1:50 p.m. Please let us know in writing if there is any change in how they routinely go home from school.  If you pick your child up during the school day, please go to the office for assistance; do not come directly to the classroom.
Attendance and Tardies:

When your child is absent, I record the missed work on a form and attach it to the work that has been completed throughout the day. I will send it home with the student the next day. If you would like to pick it up, you can call the school and leave a message or email me. Work missed, due to an absence, is allotted one day for completion. Your child should return the work, with my absent form attached to the front, to the homework basket.
Every day your child is absent you must call (505)896-3378 ext. 510 and leave a message with your child's name, teacher and the reason why your child is absent. Please try to call by 7:45 AM. 

Tardies: Students who are tardy do not start the day out in a positive manner. A child rushing into the classroom where the routine is already in progress must quickly collect their thoughts and catch up. I’ve observed students in this situation taking quite a lot of time to get into the “school mode.” In addition, the entire class is disrupted when someone rushes in during a lesson or when the routine has begun. If a student is late due to an appointment the school office would appreciate a note from the appointment provider to clear the absence. All work will be made up upon the student’s return to class. 


The instructional time is very valuable and our day begins promptly at the 7:35 a.m. bell. Please help your child develop a routine at home that will ensure he/she arrives at school prior to the start time, thus beginning on a positive note. Thank you!

I have sent home the attendance policy attached to this packet.

Breakfast & Lunch: A nutritious breakfast will be served in the classroom beginning at 7:30 am.  The cost for breakfast is FREE.  Lunch for Kindergarten will be from 10:30-11:00.  The cost for full price lunch is $ 2.40. For those who qualify, reduced lunches cost $ 0.40.
Home/School Communication:

Good communication between the home and school is vital to promote a healthy relationship between all of us. Please feel free to contact me any time with questions, comments, concerns, or information about your child. There are several options for communication between us:

Email: melissa.roback@rrps.net  I check my email in the morning and before I turn the computer off as I leave the classroom in the afternoon. I will return emails as soon as possible and am very timely with this type of communication. Traditionally, this has been my quickest form of communication.
Telephone Calls: The school telephone number is (505)896-3378. When you call the school, the secretaries and clerks will transfer you to my extension, however, I will not check messages until lunch (10:35), Specials (1:05) and after school (2:10). In addition, I will return the call after my class has been dismissed and/or other school duties are completed. 

K.I.N.D.E.R Binder (Kindergarten Information Necessary Data (&) Educational Resources)

The KINDER Binder contains the information listed below.  Entries may be made daily so please look for it every day.

Notes: I check the KINDER binder for notes each morning. I will write a reply in the KINDER binder when I have read the note. Notes that contain private or more confidential information should be written separately and will also be addressed daily.
School Notes: These will mainly go home on Thursdays. Occasionally there might be one on other days and you will find it in the KINDER binder.
Monthly Calendars- I will be sending home a calendar at the end of each month for the next month.

 Specials (Music, Tech lab, Art, PE, Library) days will be indicated as well as special events or important dates. It is important your child knows when PE is as they are required to wear appropriate shoes.
I will also designate your child’s snack day on this calendar.

Please make sure your child wears closed toe shoes every day. Flip flops or sandals can be a safety issue on the playground. 
Weekly Work: Each Friday, your child will bring home their work from the previous week and papers with information for you from me. Please review this work with your child, sign and date the binder as confirmation that you have done this, and give it to your child to bring back on Tuesday morning. (This will be counted as a piece of Monday night’s homework.) Checking your child’s homework nightly and papers that are returned weekly will keep you current on his/her academic needs and eliminate any surprises at grade time.

Newsletter: My newsletters will also be sent home the first Tuesday of every month. They are an additional form of communication between you and me that focus on what’s happening in the classroom.
Technology: I like to use an app called Classdojo. I have placed an invitation for you to join the app. It is a great communication tool. You can see how your child is doing and communicate with me quickly.  I also use email if you prefer that you can reach me at melissa.roback@rrps.net. I also will be using a website. The website will have the snack calendar, this handbook, and other information. You can get to the website at www.mrsrobackskindergarten.weebly.com.

Behavior: The Friday Folder will give you further details on our classroom behavior procedures and classroom rules. 

Grading Procedures: In Kindergarten, students do not receive a “letter” grade. Students are required to master certain objectives before they can be promoted to first grade. The state of New Mexico is one of 46 states that have adopted Common Core State Standards (CCSS). 

Report Cards & Conferences:  We will have parent teacher conferences midway through the 1st and 2nd trimester grading periods.  At these conferences we will meet and discuss your child’s progress.  We will also set goals together. The most important work habit in our classroom is that we all “DO OUR BEST”!

Back Packs: Please send a regular size backpack every day with your child.  This will keep your child’s work from getting ruined or lost.  Please check your child’s bag every day.  You will find papers and notes inside your child’s KINDER Binder.  It is important for you to discuss your child’s work with him/her.  You might comment on neat writing, praise a colorful drawing, or ask questions about how the page was completed.  It is important that your child knows you are interested in his/her work.

Toys & Other Items: Toys, hats, sunglasses, toy keychains, gum, candy, and other play items are not allowed on the school premises. Unless it is for a special occasion or show and tell day these items will otherwise be confiscated if they are seen inside the school and the classroom. Please remind your child to leave these items at home.
Snack & Share: Each day the children will have a short break in which they will have a small snack. Each child will be given the opportunity once or twice a month to provide snack for the entire class. We ask that you send in a healthy snack on your child’s snack day enough for the whole class. This day will also be your child’s opportunity to share. We ask that your child bring only one inanimate object that will fit into a backpack.  Please go over with your child what they are bringing and make sure that it conforms to school policy.  This means that they are not allowed to bring toy (or real) guns or weapons of any sort. 

Popcorn: PTA sells popcorn for $0.25 and other snacks throughout the year on Wednesdays and Fridays during recess. Please if you send money for your child to participate in this activity, be aware that we will limit how much they can get. If you send more than a dollar I will keep it in an envelope and disperse only enough to get 1 snack. 
Parties:
Birthdays

If you choose to celebrate your child’s birthday, you may send in cupcakes to be shared with the class during lunch on that day.

Special Occasions 
We will have other occasions for getting together during the year. We will notify you of those days and occasions.

Money: You will need to send money to school for various things - lunches, pictures, book orders, etc.  Please send all money to school in an envelope.  Please write the following information on the outside of the envelope and place the money in the zipper pouch that is in the KINDER binder:


Volunteers: There will be many opportunities for you to volunteer throughout the year.  I welcome all offers.  I feel it is very important for your child to know that you support him/her in his/her education.  Your support can be exhibited in a number of ways.  These include serving as class liaison, helping at parties, sending treats or party goods, chaperoning field trips, reading to the class, planning a field trip, or any number of other ways.  If you have any questions about volunteering, please contact me.
Field Trips:  We will go on at least 2 field trips this year.  RRPS requires you to have your background check in order to be a chaperone.  
Classroom Visits: I welcome your classroom visits.  Please feel free to stop by the classroom often.  You are asked to check in at the office prior to scheduled and unscheduled classroom visits and pick up a badge.
Scholastic Book Orders: Each month, I will send home a book order catalog from Scholastic book club. This program provides parents with an inexpensive way to add books to their children’s home libraries while benefitting our class. With each purchase, our class earns Bonus points which can be exchanged for books for our classroom.  Please keep in mind that you are under no obligation to purchase materials from Scholastic Book Clubs.  I will send the first book order in September.

Collections: Our school collects the following:


BoxTops For Education on General Mills cereals and other products.


Campbell Soup Labels

You can place any of these items in a baggie and in the zipper pouch in your child’s KINDER binder and we will get them.
Please sign the attached sheet and add any questions on the lines. Return this by Thursday (8/26).

Welcome Letter Signature Page


We have read and discussed with our child the policies regarding home/school communication, homework, classroom and school rules, the weekly newsletters and binder, attendance, missed work, the Powerschool account, and birthdays.

__________________________________
____________________________________ 

Print Parent Name




Print Student Name

__________________________________
____________________________________ 
Parent Signature




Student Signature

__________________________________ 

Date

_________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent email (Print please)

*************************************************************************** 

Questions (optional)
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Child’s name (Curious George)


Purpose of Money (Lunch Money)


Teacher’s Name (Mrs. Roback)











PAGE  
5

